MINUTES
Wellman golf course commitee Meeting

Wednesday, Janaury 25, 2023
City Hall

12:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Johnny Hanna

Councilman Gary Arthur




Councilman Jamie Altman
MEMBERS ABSENT:


CITY STAFF PRESENT:
Ms. Holly Swann, City Administrator 




Mr. John Prosser, City Attorney

OTHER ATTENDANCE:
Andy Traynham, GC Superintendent




Nick Dunleavy & Travis Anderson (Via Zoom)

CALL TO ORDER: Ms. Swann called the meeting to order at 12:01 p.m. 

REVIEW AND MOTION OF MINUTES:   A motion to approve the minutes of the November 30, 2022 were made by Mayor Hanna and seconded by Councilman Arthurs, the motion passed unanimously. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked for Superintendent update. 
Before Mr. Traynham gave an update Ms. Swann let him know that the temporary electric pole was installed and that a temporary building would soon follow. 

Mr. Traynham then stated that he had a surprise visit by the South Carolina Department of Pesticide Regulation and received a warning for the storage of chemicals and pesticides used for the maintenance of the greens. Currently, he has the chemicals in his office or out in the open shed and id required to have a separate space.  He stated they were lenient with fines but a space needs to be completed as well a water source for safety. For many reasons, this needs to be dealt with as soon as possible.  He also stated that they continue to do clearing, extensive tree work and are finishing the cart path to try to have as the best visual for golf when the course opens. Then he continued to give an update of the cold weather and the greens faired pretty well through with an exception of one area and once the weather warms up, they will be able to tell how well that portion of the greens did or didn’t do. 

Mayor Hanna then asked what size temporary office would be placed on the property. Ms. Swann answered an 8X10, but I would be temporary until the shed could be complete for chemical storage and until the contractor has completed the repairs to the Periwinkle. Hanna then stated he has an office building that we could use free of charge, but could be a problem because it is certified in NC and not SC. Councilman Arthurs stated if it didn’t work, he had one that we could have. Ms. Swann then said she would have to check to see if either building would pass inspection.  
Moving on Mr. Traynham then stated that when Mr. Smith was here, he was going to have a private contractor come and landscape around the clubhouse, but stated that his crew could handle that. He wanted to confirm that he should start that landscaping. Mr. Swann agreed. 

Ms. Swann then welcomed Attorney Prosser who joined the meeting and introduced him to DTE. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked Mr. Dunleavy for a management and beverage license update.  Mr. Dunleavy stated that he was working to get those permits and cart leases. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked how many carts we would have. He answered 72 carts is necessary to run a full tournament which would be 144 players and on a busy day would allow for enough carts without waiting or interfering with scheduled tee times. He then stated an additional 2 carts for beverage and driving range. Ms. Swann then stated that she needed that for reference to get quotes on a cart shed. Councilman Arthurs ask if the carts would be gas or electric. Mr. Dunleavy stated the carts would be gas and a gas tank would need to be placed at the shed for fill ups. Swann then told the committee she was hoping to have the shed complete with electric if we chose to switch to electric carts later and asked for clarification on how long the lease would be. He said it’s typically 4 years for gas and electric cart leases are authorized for 5 years. Mr. Dunleavy said he would also get the dimensions needed for the cart shed. 
Councilman Altman stated that they were advised to use gas carts because the construction with as many outlets that would be need for electric would not be cost efficient. Mr. Dunleavy agreed and also made the point that you do not have to charge the gas carts. 

Ms. Swann asked if there was any additional information that needed to be shared. Mr. Dunleavy said he would work on getting the bank account names changed for the Club and that a new manager would come in May 1st if we opened July 1st. 

REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS: With no other updates Ms. Swann filled the committee in on the repairs in the banquet hall kitchen. She stated that she hoped to be able to begin renting it out in March and that we need to have a new waterline installed and stated she would have 3 quotes for the construction of the cart shed.  She then mentioned that she thought she would be able to bring the equipment maintenance shed up to code to satisfy Florence County Building Department.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business, Ms. Swann asked for amotion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Arthurs made the motion to adjourn and Mayor Hanna seconded adjourned the meeting at 12:30 pm  
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Swann, City Administrator 
